
Date: September 12, 2022
To: Board of Directors of Navigator Schools
From: Ami Ortiz
Subject: Hayward Collegiate HVAC Agreement

Background
The operations team has been working diligently at Hayward Collegiate to make sure that
students and staff are safe and healthy. One major component of that is upgrading the old HVAC
system on one wing and installing a new HVAC system in the social hall and other wing of
classrooms. We have been working with a project manager, Mary Bates, to ensure that we stay
in compliance and get the proper quotes. Please see her request to go with Bay Area Climate
below. It is important to get the HVAC system working properly with cooling and heating so that
our students and staff are in a comfortable setting for learning. This past week, during the
heatwave, we had classrooms reaching 97 degrees and had to move to minimum days for the
rest of the week, to avoid heat exhaustion.

Here are the three HVAC replacement bids.

1 - Bay Area Climate Control = $61,900

2 - BA Morrison = $145,517

3 - City Mechanical = $118,615

Recommendation
It is recommended that the Board authorize the CEO to execute the agreement with Bay Area
Climate.
Attachments:
-Bay Area Climate Control Agreement






